
 

 

TOWN OF CASTLETON 
SEWER COMMISSION MEETING 

MINUTES OF APRIL 27, 2015 
TOWN OFFICES 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT- J. Leamy, John Hale, Richard Comb, Joe Bruno, R. Spaulding  
 
OTHERS PRESENT- M. Shea  
 
Meeting called to order a 7:10pm by J. Bruno 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 23, 2015 
MOTION 
J. Leamy made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 23, 2015 meeting. Seconded 
by R. Spaulding.  All in favor. Motion carried. 
 
M. Shea stated that is was a continuation of the successful adoption of a Sewer Policy and to 
please look at it for the next meeting.  Please respond back to me with suggestions of what 
might and might not work. 
 
J. Bruno stated that it would be very hard to enforce some of the policies.  There are many 
single family residences that become rentals and how do you enforce 2 people in a bedroom.  
J. Leamy stated that State Regulations state a rental/living area is a kitchen, bathroom, 
bedroom and living area. You have to count bedrooms not people in the bedrooms.  He stated 
that some people were going to pay more and some pay less. 
 
R. Comb brought up the concerns and comments in the report from the State regarding the 
ultraviolet disinfection system. He was wondering if any plans had been generated yet 
regarding the replacement or repair of this system.   
 
M. Shea stated that in the next couple weeks there would be a draft for the Waste Water 
Budget brought to the Board.   
 
J. Leamy would like a survey done by the plant operators to determine where the sub pumps 
are and to remove them.  They are illegal and we have the right to enter the area to inspect it. 
They are costing the town money especially with the spring runoff.   
 
ADJOURN 
MOTION: R. Combs made a motion to adjourn at 7:00pm. Seconded by R. Spaulding.  All in 
favor.  Motion Carried. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Valerie Waldron  


